Sample RFP Announcement | Call for Letters of Intent

July 25, 2008

Dear Early Care and Education Provider:

Anchorage is one of six cities across our nation to be selected to continue working with the Center for the Study of Social Policy on an exciting initiative titled, Strengthening Families Through Early Care and Education. This initiative is a partnership between United Way of Anchorage, Alaska Children’s Trust, Child Care Connection and Strengthening Families Alaska with additional funding from United Way of America.  Recognizing the important role early care and education programs play in the lives of children and their families, this initiative works with child care programs to build protective factors around families as a proven, cost-effective strategy to prevent child abuse and neglect.  

The Alaska Strengthening Families Leadership Team and United Way of Anchorage will be selecting up to ten early childhood education programs to participate in the two year project. The Strengthening Families Through Early Care and Education initiative search committee is looking for programs that have a strong commitment to the education and care of young children and are dedicated to supporting the families in their program.  Child care programs selected to participate in this exciting project will receive the following support:

· Training on protective factors and early warning signs of child abuse or neglect

· Opportunities for professional development through monthly conference calls, local trainings, workshops, and conferences

· Mini-grants of up to $1500 to support their SFI plan

· Consultation around mental health/behavioral issues 

· On-going technical assistance for implementing the Strengthening Families model

· Opportunities for networking with other Strengthening Families sites across the state

· Membership in the Learning Network which allows you to participate in monthly conference calls 

· Access to National Strengthening Families resources, materials, and cutting edge research for use in your program 

Child care programs selected to participate in the Strengthening Families Through Early Care and Education initiative will be required to do the following:

· Submit an application

· Leadership team will participate in orientation

· Complete a self-assessment

· Within one year, 30% of the staff will complete 12 hours of Strengthening Families and family support training

· Complete an Implementation Plan and demonstrate progress on this plan

· Participate in the Learning Network

· Conduct annual surveys with parents and staff.

Please read through the enclosed information describing the Strengthening Families Initiative.  If you are interested in applying to become a Strengthening Families Early Care and Education program, please mail or fax the enclosed “Intent to Apply” form to the address below by September 8th.  Following your submission of this form, you will receive a full application packet to complete and return for review.

Mail your “Intent to Reply” form to:

Attn: Kathy Hall

Child Care Connection, Inc.

P O Box 141689 

Anchorage, AK  99514

Fax to (907) 563-1959  Attn: Kathy Hall

If you have any questions regarding this initiative or need support, please don’t hesitate to call me at 563-1995.

Sincerely,

Kathy Hall, MEd

Strengthening Families Coordinator

Child Care Connection

Sample Application Packet

September 10, 2008

Dear Early Childhood Program:

Thank you for your interest in applying to become a Strengthening Families Program.  We are excited about identifying programs to partner with us on this unique Strengthening Families Project.  We are looking for ten programs that not only have a strong commitment to the education and care of young children, but also to the support of families.  This process is an opportunity for programs to build their capacity to strengthen families.  The programs that are chosen will receive:

· Mini-grants of up to $1,500

· Training on protective factors and early warning signs of child abuse or neglect

· Technical assistance for implementing the Strengthening Families model

· Opportunities for professional development

· Opportunities for working with the Office of Children’s Services, Dept. of Health and Social Services and other agencies to enhance the supports available to early care programs and the families they serve

· Consultation on behavioral issues

· An opportunity to be a part of a growing state and national community focusing on strengthening families

Enclosed please find a complete application packet including the following:

· Application instructions

· Application checklist

· A sample parent letter of support

·  A sample staff letter of support

· A sample community partner letter of support

· A Strengthening Families Initiative brochure

The applications must be postmarked by September 26, 2008. 

We will be selecting programs based on the following criteria:

· Capacity for successfully planning and implementing the project

· Motivation to support families

· Demonstration of a quality early childhood program

· Commitment to learning, growing, and improving

After decisions are made we will be in contact to inform you of the Selection Team’s decision regarding your application.

Please call me at 563-1995 if you have any questions.  

Sincerely,

Kathy Hall, MEd.

Strengthening Families Coordinator

Application Checklist

Program Name:  __________________________________________ 

Please send, in one mailing, the entire completed application including the letters of support.

· Program Description

· 1 Parent letter of support

· 1 Staff letter of support

· 1 Community partner letter of support

· Attachments:
Daily Schedule for each age group

List of staff members and qualifications

Application Deadline:  Postmarked by September 26, 2008

Send applications to:



Kathy Hall

Strengthening Families Coordinator

P O Box 141689

Anchorage, AK  99514

Application Instructions

The Strengthening Families Selection Team highly recommends that you read about the Strengthening Families Through Early Care and Education Initiative on the National Strengthening Families website:  www.strengtheningfamilies.net.  The website includes background information, literature review, principles, methods and strategies.

APPLICATION SECTIONS

I. Program Description (limit of 5 pages):  This is your opportunity to brag about your program, to tell us why your program is the best choice to be a Strengthening Families program. The Program Description must be typed and pages numbered.   Please include in this description:

· statement of why your program would like be included in this project and who will be leading the effort for your agency (include name and title)

· mission statement

· brief program history

· description of your early care and education program, including number of families served, staff/child ratios, staffing pattern, curriculum used or system for developing curriculum for each age group, staff development program, etc.

· licenses, accreditations, awards, special honors

· list of cooperative agreements and/or collaborative community partnerships

· a success story of which you are particularly proud 

II. Support Letters:

A.
Invite 1 parent, 1 staff and 1 community partner to write letters of support.  Please provide them with the appropriate Letter of Support sample form and the SFI brochure  

B.
While it is not unusual for one person to have several roles in an early care program, each person can only submit a letter of support from one vantage point.  A staff person who is also a parent of a child in the program will only be able to submit a letter as a staff person or parent.  The program will need three (3) letters of support.

C.
Each letter of support must include the author’s signature, address and phone number.

III. Attachments

A.
Daily schedule for each age group

B.
List of all staff members, their qualifications, and length of time with the program.

Community Support Letter

Dear Community Partner:

Thank you so much for agreeing to write a letter of support for your community early care program’s application to be a Strengthening Families Initiative (SFI) program.  Attached, please find a SFI brochure and contact information for someone who can answer any questions you may have about this project.  To make writing the letter of support easier for you, here are eight (8) questions that describe the kind of information of greatest interest to the Program Selection Team.  You can write your support letter on a separate piece of paper or, if it’s easier, you can answer the questions here on these two pages.  On behalf of the SFI Selection Team, thank you for your time and efforts in providing this important information.

_____________________________________

Name of Early Childhood Program

1. How long have you had a working relationship with this program? ___________

Do you have any roles in the program (e.g. classroom volunteer, parent, parent committee, Board of Directors, policy council, peer mentor, staff, consultant, etc.)?    

( Yes
( No

If the answer is ‘yes’, please describe your other role(s):

_______________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________


2. What does the program offer to parents and families (e.g. parent education classes, information about community resources, family support services, family lending Library, etc.

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________ 

3. Describe how the program has collaborated with you for the benefit of children and their families: ________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

4. Describe how the program has supported children with special needs and their families, as well as children and families from different cultures:

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

5. Describe the best things about this program:

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

6. Describe any ways in which you think this program could improve:

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

7. Do you think this program is a model for how early childhood programs can work with parents, children and families?  ( Yes
( No


Why?
Why Not?


________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________


_______________________________

_____________


Community Partner Signature


Date

Name of Community Partner
____________________________

Address:

____________________________________________

City:


____________________________________________


Phone number:
____________________________________________


Email:


____________________________________________

Please return this letter to the early childhood program. 

Parent Support Letter 

Dear Parent:

Thank you so much for agreeing to write a letter of support for your early care program’s application for the Strengthening Families Initiative (SFI).  Attached, please find an SFI introduction sheet and contact information for someone who can answer any questions you may have about this project.  To make writing the letter of support easier for you, here are eight (8) questions that describe the kind of information of greatest interest to the Program Selection Team.  You can write your support letter on a separate piece of paper or, if it’s easier, you can answer the questions here on these two pages.  On behalf of the SFI Selection Team, thank you for your time and efforts in providing this important information.

______________________________________

Name of Early Childhood Program

1. How long has your family been enrolled in this program?__________________

2. In addition to being a parent (or other family caregiver), do you have any other roles in the program (e.g. classroom volunteer, parent committee, Board of Directors, policy council, peer mentor, staff, etc.)?    

( Yes
( No

If the answer is ‘yes’, please describe your other role(s):

______________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________

3. What does the program offer to parents and families (e.g. parent education classes, information about community resources, family support services, family lending library, etc.) 

____________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________

4. Describe how the program has supported you, your child and your family:  _______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

5. Describe how the program has supported children with special needs and their families, as well as children and families from different cultures:

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

6. Describe the best things about this program: 

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

7. Describe any ways in which you think this program could improve:

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

8. Do you think this program is a model for how early childhood programs can work with parents, children and families? ( Yes
( No


Why? Why not?

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________


____________________________

_________________


Parent Signature




Date


Address:

______________________________________________


City:


______________________________________________


Phone number:
______________________________________________


Email:


______________________________________________

Please return this letter to the early childhood program.

Staff Support Letter

Dear Staff:

Thank you so much for agreeing to write a letter of support for your early care program’s application for the Strengthening Families Initiative (SFI).  Attached, please find an SFI introduction sheet and contact information for someone who can answer any questions you may have about this initiative.  To make writing the letter of support easier for you, here are eight (8) questions that describe the kind of information of greatest interest to the Program Selection Team.  You can write your support letter on a separate piece of paper or, if it’s easier, you can answer the questions here on these two pages.  On behalf of the SFI Selection Team, thank you for your time and efforts in providing this important information.

________________________________________

Name of Program

1. How long have you been employed in this program? ___________________

2. In addition to being a staff member, do you have any other roles in the program (e.g. parent, parent committee, Board of Directors, policy council, peer mentor, supervisor, etc.)?


( Yes
( No

If the answer is ‘yes’, please describe your other role(s):   

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

3. What does the program offer to parents and families (e.g. parent education classes, information about community resources, family support services, family lending library, etc.)?  _______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

4.  Describe how the program has supported you as a professional and as a person:

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

5. Describe how the program has supported children with special needs and their families, as well as children and families from different cultures:

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

6. Describe the best things about this program: 

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

7. Describe any ways in which you think this program could improve:

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

8. Do you think this program is a model for how early childhood programs can work with parents, children and families? ( Yes
( No

Why?  Why Not? ________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________


_________________________________
_________________


Staff Signature




Date

Address:

______________________________________________


City:


______________________________________________


Phone number:
______________________________________________


Email:


______________________________________________

Please return this letter to the early childhood program.

Sample Acceptance Letter

September 10, 2008

Tracy Breimo

Credit Union 1 Learning Center

1941 Abbott Road

Anchorage, AK  99507

Dear Tracy,

Congratulations!  You have been selected to become a Strengthening Families Initiative Program.  As you may remember, we were looking for up to ten programs to participate in this two-year long initiative.  We believe that we have chosen high quality programs, representing a variety of child care and education program models throughout the Municipality of Anchorage. 

The following programs have been selected as Strengthening Families Initiative Programs:

We have scheduled a Strengthening Families Leadership Orientation on Friday, November 7 at the Frontier Building from 8:30 AM – 4:30 PM.  We are asking programs to bring their leadership team which should include the Program Director, a Staff Member, and a Parent.  (who is not a staff member).  Prior to the training we’ll be sending a draft agenda and Memorandum of Understanding.

We are looking forward to working with you on the Strengthening Families Project.  

Sincerely,

Strengthening Families Coordinator

1

